[bookmark: _Hlk100054528]Cork County PPN Secretariat Agenda Tues 10th May 2022, 7.30pm MS Teams
Attended: John Fuller, Colum Cronin, Gavin Falk, Carol Harpur, Jose Ospina, Jude Gilbert, Liam McCarthy, Pat Dooley, Patrick Buckley, Pauline O’Dwyer, Tommy Collins, Sandy McGroarty, Tom Howard*
*Tom tried to join but due to technical issues he could not. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Absent: Sean Kelly, Micheal Doyle.
Apologies: Peter Dineen, Anne Finch, Brid Coakley

Chair: Carol Harpur
Minute Taker: Sandy McGroarty

1) Welcome, apologies, ground rules 
2) Agenda (Draft) accepted
3) Minutes & Matters Arising. 
· Minutes proposed by Liam McCarthy and seconded by Pat Dooley.

4) Grievances/ Complaints 
· Official complaint received yesterday. This is the first complaint to be lodged. According to our complaints policy, we have 5 days to reply to the complainant. A complaints sub-committee needs to be set up. Pat Dooley and Tommy Collins agreed to be on the committee and the remaining secretariat nominated Anne Finch who was not present but will be contacted by Sandy after the meeting. John Fuller enquired if the complaints policy was applicable outside of the secretariat and it was agreed, it was. It was agreed that a complaints sub-committee would be formed for each individual complaint. Therefore, this sub-committee will deal with this single complaint, report back to the full secretariat and then disband. Jose Ospina and Pat Dooley both advised the complaint should ideally be resolved informally avoiding escalation where possible. 
5) National Secretariat Network 
· Pat Dooley gave an update on the National Secretariat Network. Their next meeting will be held face-to-face. He also mentioned there was a lot of discontent between the Dept. of Rural and Community Development and PPNs and there have been numerous recent resignations by PPN Secretariat and Reps from a number of PPNs. 
· Gavin Falk raised the issue of PPN Reps not being recorded in the minutes attendance list on his SPC. Sandy replied to say she had follow-up with all SPC meeting administrators. Most said they always record PPN Reps in the minutes and those that haven’t, will do so going forward. 

6) PPN Coordinator Updates 
Sandy gave updates on the following areas-

a) Training to take place this Thursday 12th May for all PPN Reps and Secretariat members. Liam Scollan will deliver the training online and it will be recorded and slides shared afterwards. He will cover 
· Challenges of the role
· Some tips for working with groups
· Ways of consultation and engagement with our groups
· Learning from each other
· How to fairly decide on what priorities to address
· Managing expectations an our own responsibilities
· Communicating effectively
· Next steps and learning from them
· Some possible templates to work with
The Funding and Grants 4 week training series will begin on Monday 9th May and run every Monday evening from 7-9pm for 4 weeks covering the following topics:
  
Workshop 1 - Sources of Funding for Community Groups slides and recording.
Workshop 2 - Sourcing Grants and the grants process slides and recording.
Workshop 3 - Writing Grant Applications Workshop.
Workshop 4- Fundraising Strategy including Online Fundraising                                                                           
 

b) Conferences Fund: Sandy explained that one of our PPN Members Cork Nature Network made contact to see if we could fund one of their members attending the National Biodiversity Conference in June. This was approved by the Staff Liaison sub-committee (it would be too late to wait until the June secretariat meeting for approval by full secretariat) who emphasised that the person would have to attend representing the PPN and feedback to the Environment, Climate Action and Biodiversity Linkage group. It was felt the Chair of the linkage group should also be funded to attend as the conference and related National Biodiversity Plan would lead directly into the Cork County Council Biodiversity Plan and related SPC. Following on from this, it was suggested that a ‘Conferences Fund’ could be made available for all 5 linkage groups of €1,000 per group to fund members to attend conferences and events relevant to their SPCs and specific policies being developed at SPC level. A draft Conferences Fund will be drafted by Sandy for approval by full secretariat at next meeting. Carol Harpur commented that the selection process should have been more transparent as another member of the same linkage group had funded his own way without knowing anything about our approval to fund 2 other members. Jose Ospina advised that there should be an application form outlining how the applicant would use their attendance to feed into local policy and a feedback form developed. They should also made a presentation to the secretariat and/or their linkage group afterwards. 

c) MOU: MoU agreed and will be signed and submitted to the Dept. 
d) Annual Report: Annual report due on Mon 16th May. The secretariat approved Liam McCarthy signed and submitting it on behalf of the secretariat. 
e) New Registrations: Sandy shared the list of new groups registered since the last meeting. Colum Cronin and Jose Ospina asked if Alone would be eligible to join despite them not having an official office in Cork county but have 4 members active in the area. Colum is a long-time volunteer with Alone and would highly support their work and value to the community. Gavin Falk also strongly supports their membership. It was agreed they could join. 
f) Nominations: Deadline for nominations Friday 20th May and none received so far. Carol Harpur suggested promotion at a local level in for example Carrigaline. Liam McCarthy said he could go on Youghal community radio to promote the East Cork Secretariat seat. 

7) Plenary Feedback
· Jose is concerned about the poor turnout and wondered if it was due to the agenda being too packed. Carol said people are getting online fatigue and are less inclined to join an evening meeting in the summer. Carol also felt it was too long and eventhough the funding presentation was excellent, it went on too long. 
8) EU Project 
· Jose outlined an open Interreg call that Carbery Housing has been invited to join and he thinks it could be very suitable for the PPN as it focuses on the social economy and policy implementation. The other partners include Lesbos (Greek island), Vienna, Leon and Jassy, the second city of Romania. It would deliver substantial funding, 80% over 3 years. The 20% match funding could be absorbed in upto 15% for overheads. Jose proposes that the PPN’s involvement would be to look at how Cork County Council engages with communities on policy development, evaluating it and outlining how it could be improved. Carol suggested getting support by some elected reps. Jose asked the group if they wanted the PPN to submit an application? There was full support. It was proposed by Liam and seconded by Gavin. 

Any other Business
· Cork Summer Show to go ahead the weekend of the 18th  + 19th June. Sandy asked for volunteers to man the stand over the weekend. Tom Howard, Pat Dooley, Tommy Collins, Liam McCarthy and Carol Harpur all volunteered. The group warned that in the past entry tickets were issued the day before not leaving any time to redistribute to secretariat. Sandy agreed she would look into this. 
· Gavin’s query about nominations to more than one committee. Sandy reference the PPN Handbook which states that one person can only sit on one committee in addition to the secretariat. 
· Mayor Awards: Pat Dooley was part of this year’s judging panel and is very frustrated that after putting in 10 hours of judging, the panels recommendations seemed to be completely ignored and they were not thanked or made to feel part of the process on the night. Tommy Collins and Liam McCarthy echoed this and based on their experience in the past, all decisions were made by Cllr John Paul O’Shea and the Mayor. It was agreed that the PPNs involvement is tokenistic and not valued and the groups that deserve to be rewarded are not. Colum Cronin was also extremely frustrated that after putting a lot of time and effort into submitting a nomination, the group was not mentioned and the groups that did win had no unpaid volunteers which he feels is unacceptable. It was agreed that Sandy should try to arrange a meeting with the Mayor and Cllr O’Shea to give their feedback. Liam, Pat, Tommy, Colum and Pauline all asked to be involved. 

Next meeting scheduled: - It was agreed that we would aim to have the next meeting in-person followed by a social gathering of all PPN Reps. The meeting could take place in the morning followed by lunch/BBQ. The 10th June was pencilled in but Sandy will come back to confirm dates, times and venue.
